Megan Egbert

From:

Megan Egbert

Sent:

Thursday, October 17, 2024 12:52 PM

To:

Megan Egbert

Subject:

FW: 24 SITE 8 - 176 Meetinghouse Ln

From: John Carlson < <u>JCarlson@montville-ct.org</u>>

Sent: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 3:43 PM
To: Doug Colter <dcolter@montville-ct.org>

Cc: Meredith Badalucca mbadalucca@montville-ct.org; Leonard Bunnell Sr. lbunnell@montville-ct.org; Cindy

Breton < cbreton@montville-ct.org; K Haubert khaubert@claengineers.com>

Subject: RE: 24 SITE 8 - 176 Meetinghouse Ln

Hello Doug

This new storage building proposed for 176 meeting house lane is for storage of landscaping equipment and two vehicles that are used to maintain town property. All the garages/sheds we use now are packed full with equipment/vehicles so we do need to keep some equipment/vehicles outside. With equipment/vehicles stored outside it leave them exposed to the elements and possible vandalism. The plan is for the current building we work out of now to stay as our main shop for basic maintenance on the lawn mowers and storage for what will fit in there. Regular vehicle maintenance will still be done at Public Works. The new building will become storage for our equipment that is stored outside and allow more walk around space in the other storage units.

In the winter months we are not actively working at the Camp Oakdale facilities, however during the working season there are bathrooms on the premises.

Thanks

John Carlson Director Of Public Works Town of Montville 860-848-7473

From: K Haubert <khaubert@claengineers.com>

Sent: Friday, October 11, 2024 12:39 PM
To: John Carlson < <u>JCarlson@montville-ct.org</u>>
Subject: FW: 24 SITE 8 - 176 Meetinghouse Ln

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

John,

FYI, below from Doug.

Thanks,